
Carrigaline Municipal District  
Cork County Council 

Floor 5  
County Hall  

Cork  
12th February 2025 

 
TO/ Each Member of the Carrigaline Municipal District  
 
A Chara,  
 
Tionolfar Chruinniú den choiste thuas luaite mar leanas: - Please take note that a meeting of the 
Carrigaline Municipal District will be held on Monday February 17th at 14:00 in the Council 
Chambers for the transaction of the following business:  
 

1. Deimhniú Miontuairiscí / Confirmation of Minutes  
 
To consider the confirmation and signing of the Minutes of the Ordinary Meeting held on January 
20th, 2025.  
 

2. Matters Arising  
 

3. Correspondence  
 

4. Breithniúcháin ar Tuairiscí agus Moltaí / Consideration of Reports and 
Recommendations  

 
5. Municipal District Officers Report  

 
6. Roads Update 

 
7. Chun na Ruin so leanas ón gComhairleoir a mheas:/To consider the following Notices 

of Motion in the name of:  
 

 
Cllr Dalton O’Sullivan 

1. Requesting the following information:  

I. How many applications were made for S.254 masts in the Municipal District and by 

location.  

II. How many were granted? How many were refused?  

III. The members further resolve to write to Full Council requesting a public 

consultation process on S.254 licence applications for masts”.  

 
2. Requesting SLOW and Km road markings on the main road into Five Mile from the 

Riverstick side. There have been several crashes here as a result of speed in the 60km 



zone. Residents here are requesting the road markings on foot of safety concerns, as a 

number of cars have crashed and mounted the new footpath which gives cause to 

concern of a fatality.  

 
3. Seeking an additional section of the Forest Road be included in the Resurfacing 

program. Similarly, for road markings to be installed on completion highlighting the 

speed limit on the road.  

 

Cllr Buckley  

1. That Carrigaline MD look for funding for a colourful mural on the newly refurbished 

Carrigaline library. 

 

2. To request that we get confirmation that we will have funding to input public toilets and 

bins into coastal areas, Crosshaven railway walk this May. 

 
 

3. To request that we get the relevant information on the new government initiative on 

IPB insurance for Tidy Town groups. 

 

Cllr Jack White 

1. That this MD acknowledges the severe lack of car parking in Crosshaven village centre, 
and the associated negative effects on business, tourism and quality of life for residents. 
In acknowledging this, the MD requests the Council to urgently engage with private 
landowners to identify suitable site options for extra car parking. 

 

Cllr Patrick Donovan  

1. To request that from Waterside, Castleheights, Carrigaline to Gort Na Glaise be assessed 

with a view to providing additional public lighting along this footpath. 

 

2. To request the installation of a controlled pedestrian crossing in Shanbally village 

between the shop and the church carpark. 

 
 

3. To request that the footpath coming out of Watersedge on Church Road be connected 

to the footpath outside The Estuary. 

 

 

 



Cllr Eoghan Fahy 

1. Footpath repair works in Bloomingdale. 
 

2. A bin be installed at the Harbour Heights bus stop as there is currently no bin within any 

reasonable distance to the bus stop which is resulting in an accumulation of litre at the 

stop.  
 

3. Cork County Council carry out an investigation/works on the R610 to prevent the same 

area from consistently flooding. Cork City Council recently carried out drainage and pipe 

work along the R610 City side, and it has made a phenomenal difference. We now are 

left with two spots that continuously flood. Just beyond Robert’s Bridge Carpark (Which 

is where CCC need to review) & outside Harbour Height’s estate which is a result of 

drainage issues within the estate that the developer has assured me will be resolved in 

the coming months. This will reduce us to one spot of flooding, and this will still render 

all the good work to no avail if we cannot resolve the issue just beyond Roberts Bridge. 

 

Cllr Una McCarthy 

1. That this Council includes the L2492 in the resurfacing programme. This secondary 
residential road, particularly in the vicinity of Coolmore Gardens and Coolmore Close, is 
in a state of severe disrepair and continues to deteriorate, posing significant challenges 
to residents and road users. 
 

2. Requesting an update from the RLRDO regarding the traffic lanes at the traffic light 
junction at Janeville, Carrigaline. 
 

3. That this Council undertakes the treatment of Japanese Knotweed on Glen Road 
Monkstown, recognising that while it was previously addressed, it has begun to regrow 
and requires further management. 

 
8. Votes of Congratulations  
 
9. Any Other Business  
 

 
  
 
 
 

 


